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AN ACT relating to crimes and offenses; providing that 
defrauding a drug or alcohol test is a crime as specified; 
establishing the elements of the crime; providing 
penalties; and providing for an effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 6-3-614 is created to read: 
 
6-3-614.  Defrauding drug and alcohol screening tests; 

penalties. 
 
(a)  A person is guilty of defrauding a drug and 

alcohol screening test if he: 
 

(i)  Manufactures, sells, gives away, distributes 
or markets synthetic or human substances or other products 
including, but not limited to urine, in this state or 
transports synthetic or human substances or other products 
including, but not limited to urine, into this state with 
the intent to defraud a drug or alcohol screening test; 

 
(ii)  Attempts to foil or defeat a drug or 

alcohol screening test by the substitution or spiking of a 
sample with the intent to defraud an alcohol or drug 
screening test; 

 
(iii)  Adulterates a hair follicle sample or a 

urine or other bodily fluid sample with the intent to 
defraud a drug or alcohol screening test; 

 
(iv)  Possesses adulterants which are intended  

to be used to adulterate a urine or other bodily fluid 
sample for the purpose of defrauding a drug or alcohol 
screening test; or 
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(v)  Sells adulterants which are intended to be 

used to adulterate a urine or other bodily fluid sample for 
the purpose of defrauding a drug or alcohol screening test.   

 
(b)  Instructions which provide a method for thwarting 

a drug-screening test and which accompany the sale, giving, 
distribution or marketing of synthetic or human substances 
or other products including, but not limited to urine, are 
prima facie evidence of intent under subsection (a) of this 
section. 

 
(c)  A person who violates any provision of subsection 

(a) of this section is guilty of: 
 

(i)  A misdemeanor for a first offense and, upon 
conviction, shall be subject to imprisonment for not more 
than six (6) months, a fine of not more than seven hundred 
fifty dollars ($750.00), or both; 

 
(ii)  A misdemeanor for a second or subsequent 

offense and, upon conviction, shall be subject to 
imprisonment for not less than seven (7) days nor more than 
six (6) months, a fine of not more than seven hundred fifty 
dollars ($750.00), or both. 
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Section 2.  This act is effective July 1, 2007. 
 

(END) 
 
 
 
 

    
Speaker of the House   President of the Senate 
 
   
 Governor  
   
 TIME APPROVED: _________  
 DATE APPROVED: _________  
 
I hereby certify that this act originated in the House. 
 
 
Chief Clerk 
 

 


